## **TILEHURST PARISH COUNCIL**

Serving the Communities of Birch Copse, Calcot, Denefield and Westwood

Tel: 0118 941 8833

E-mail: clerk@tilehurstpc.co.uk

www.tilehurstparishcouncil.gov.uk

Statutory Consultees and Stakeholders By e-mail

8 September 2022

Dear Stakeholder,

Tilehurst Draft Neighbourhood Plan

Regulation 14 Statutory Consultation period – 12 September to 24 October 2022

The Tilehurst Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group is producing a Neighbourhood Plan on behalf of Tilehurst Parish Council. Details of the process we have undertaken, and all relevant documentation is accessible from the following link: <a href="https://tilehurstpcnp.org.uk/public-consultation">https://tilehurstpcnp.org.uk/public-consultation</a>.

The purpose of this letter is to seek representations from Statutory Consultees and other Stakeholders and interested parties as part of the process of finalising the content of the Neighbourhood Plan. This Neighbourhood Plan Pre-submission Consultation is in line with Regulation 14 of The Neighbourhood Planning Regulations (2012).

You are now invited to read the Draft Plan and make comments prior to the document being finalised. There will be a six-week period to do this commencing on 12 September and closing on 24 October 2022. Your comments will influence our final draft before it is submitted to West Berkshire Council, at which point there will be a further opportunity for you to comment when the Neighbourhood Plan is published prior to Independent Examination.

If you wish to comment on the Draft Plan you can do this:

- by completing the questionnaire which can be accessed from <a href="https://tilehurstpcnp.org.uk/public-consultation">https://tilehurstpcnp.org.uk/public-consultation</a>
- by email to <u>steering-group@tilehurstpcnp.org.uk</u> and marked 'TNP comment'
- in writing addressed to Tilehurst Parish Council, Parish Office, Highview, Calcot, Reading RG31 4XD and marked 'TNP comment'

All responses received by the above date will be carefully considered by the working group and taken into account when amending the Draft Neighbourhood Plan. Wherever possible, please ensure that you specify the policy or paragraph to which your response relates.

Yours faithfully,

PP

1.

Kevin Page Chairman, Tilehurst Parish Council